What's new in your neighborhood?

July 1998

Vol. 1 No. 2

Meet Your New Treasurer

I have been asked to introduce myself to the community. My name is Carole Bayer and I live on Matilda. I am a Tucson transplant having been born in the Big Apple (New York, New York -- no N.Y. accent however) and spent my adult life in the San Francisco Bay Area before retirement in wonderful Tucson.

I am, or was, a Medical Technologist by profession -- having been the senior supervisor for many years at the University of California Medical Center in San Francisco. I worked in the Clinical Laboratory in the Hematology section. Presently, I am working part time as an instructor at a vocational junior college called the Arizona Institute of Business and Technology. I am teaching medical terminology and medical insurance and billing to students enrolled in medical information management and medical transcription. It is a great job that affords me the time to swim every afternoon in our beautiful Countryside Community Pool and the money to do my wide variety of hobbies -- my latest being beading.

Stop by sometime -- my unit is the one seasonally decorated including Brunhilda, the scarecrow!!!

Meet Your New Memberat-Large My name is Sharon Simpson and I am the newly elected Member-at-Large for our Board of Directors. To help you put a face to my name, I am the medium-sized brown haired lady who can usually be seen walking my two moppy-looking dogs around the neighborhood.

My goal as a board member is to work with all of you toward having a safe, pleasant and attractive community. I believe that successful management of this association involves each resident taking the responsibility to follow the rules, DCC&Rs and keep their property safe and attractive. I see the Board's responsibility as the general management of the property for the good of the entire community.

I am looking forward to working with all of you in a partnership to achieve these goals.



The Villas Mailbox Location

The mailbox is now located on Gene Fanning's gate at:

4879 W. Doria Drive

We look forward to hearing from our neighbors. Please feel free to drop off any suggestions, newsletter articles, etc.

BOARD MEETING NOTICE

Mark your

calendars. It's that time again...

When: Mon., July 20 Time: 7:00 p.m.

Where: Countryside Community Ctr.



PRemember ... Please drop off your agenda items in the board mailbox no later than 72 hrs. prior to the Board meeting time. Thanks.



Landscaping Update Jack
Brown is in charge of our landscaping
service for the summer and will be
working along with the landscapers.
Jack can be reached at 579-0500 for a
Landscaping Request Form. Requests
can be dropped in the Board Mailbox at
4879 W. Doria. Please do not make
requests directly to the landscapers or
board members. Jack Brown is the
ONLY contact for landscaping!
Thanks.

Ruth's Tips for Feeding our Fine Feathered Friends



This is strictly FOR
THE BIRDS!!!!!!!! At
this time of the year say from June through
September, the hot
season - do not use
your feeders. Spread

the feed SPARSLEY on the ground as the disease known as Trichomynosis is a deadly one, transmitted by the Dove, but easily picked up by the Cardinal, our rare Phainopepla, the black crested visitor we see if we *really* watch. They are there! It also affects the red hued Finch and even the Thrasher. The disease is fatal. The birds cannot swallow and when you see a body, feet up with no wounds, that's Trichomynosis. It strangles them. You can help. PLEASE do not use feeders in hot weather. Ruth Bolen

Countryside Villas Newsletter

This is your newsletter and is being published for everyone in our own community of Countryside Villas. We look forward to your contributions -- articles, helpful hints, events to celebrate, gardening tips, etc. that you would like to share. Please drop off your items in the mailbox at 4879 W. Doria Drive.

A Warm Welcome to Our New Neighbors

8877 Joanna Lane Randy and Kathleen Glasscock and Savannah (4) and sister, Chloe (2)

4942 N. Doria Drive
From Roswell, New Mexico...
Steve Miles and Pam Fox
(Sorry to hear Pam broke her leg over
July 4th weekend on Mt. Lemmon. Hope
you are back on the hiking trails real soon,
Pam.)

8877 N. Carolanne As of August 1... Bernice Reisky

Welcome everyone.



Ruth Bolen Welcoming Committee